
Minutes of the Patient Participation Group 

Thursday 2nd February 2017 

 

Present: David Green, Sue Ashton, Michael Reilly, Richard Hayward,  

Debbie Swain and Kathryn Clark 

 

1. Apologies: Mary Hodgeon and Ernie Hunter 

 

2. Minutes of the last meeting: 

These have already been approved. 

 

3. Matters arising: 

DNA’d (did not attend) appointments.  The surgery now has a message on the 

telephone system and a new letter has been created (Appendix 1) which will be 

sent out to people who DNA 3 or more appointments within a 6 month period. 

The figures have reduced recently which is encouraging, although the surgery 

have found that quite a number of cancellations are only being made half an hour 

or so before the appointment time which can mean that the appointment is still 

wasted as there is not time to re-use. 

 

4. Report by Practice Manager: 

Debbie informed us that the surgery is taking part in the ‘Best Practice’ scheme 

and that they already have the required work in place to have achieved Gold 

level but to be awarded this also have to achieve Bronze and Silver.  A lot of the 

requirements have been met but there are some still to meet include reducing 

A+E attendances. 

There is also the scheme to Improve GP access, this is to help with winter 

pressures – the surgery is already doing this. 

Appointments have been in short supply this last week or so as there has been a 

couple of GP’s off. 

The next ‘Hub’ meeting is next Wednesday 8th February where an agreement will 

be signed by all of the practices to state what their aims are. 

 

5. Update from VPG (virtual participation group) and SRG (stakeholder 

reference group): 

VPG: there is nothing to report this month (But see below on PRISM) 

SRG: it is looking like the group hopefully want to be more hands on, we have had 

an email from Geoffrey Tinker, the new Chair, asking all PPG groups to let him 



know about their respective group and what involvement we would like to have 

with the SRG. 

As we don’t have a representative at present David suggested he meet with him 

to explain our size and situation and see where we can go from there.  We would 

also like to find out exactly what groups there are linked into the SRG and how 

they all relate to each other.  David will also ask about the MNPRG (we are 

unsure as to what the acronym means), to see exactly what this is and who it 

represents. 

If Mr Tinker is not happy to meet we will just answer his questions about our 

group.  Debbie will send him the GMS contract guidance on PPG’s. 

 

6. AGM progress report: 

Mary is looking into venues for this and when once we have one secured one 

Michael will do a poster to go on the notice board.  We will ask that patients to 

confirm their attendance with us so that we can plan properly for attendance 

numbers. 

 

7. Annual survey of patients: 

We have had 239 returns and Sue will now start logging the results.  2 of these 

were returns from the virtual group. 

The results will be brought to our next meeting and we will then discuss the 

results and feedback to the Doctors at one of their meetings in March. 

 

8. Notice board: 

The minutes from Decembers’ meeting are up, there are just the January ones 

which need putting up. 

 

9. NHS cuts document (Appendix 2): 

This relates to the Sustainability and Transformation plan for the area. There 

was also a survey asking for comments on proposed areas for cuts to services,  

Some members of the PPG have completed this and there have been open 

meetings for the public to attend. 

Our main concern regarding this is that it seems to only involve service cuts to 

patients rather than efficiencies and cuts to management and administration. 

 

10. Network news for PPGs: 

Appendix 3. 

This is quite an interesting update and something we may consider adding to if 

this is to be a regular publication. 



11. PRISM: 

The prism team meet once a month on a Friday with the GP’s and includes 

members from different teams including Community Nursing / Physiotherapy 

and other teams who come together to try and prevent the need for hospital 

admissions, by getting people the help which they need in their own homes .  the 

team will discuss patients who are part of the virtual ward i.e. needing 

treatment but being seen at home, frequent users of A+E/ Hospital admissions 

to see what can be done to reduce this and also any patients which may be known 

by any individual team which could benefit from help by other teams as well. 

It was decided it may be worth asking Karen Sandy,  who chairs these meetings, 

to come to one of our meetings so we can hear more about the service. 

The catalyst for asking about the service was an email from a member of the 

virtual group, whose relative was treated by the team, expressing their thanks 

and gratitude at the excellent care their relative had received, allowing them to 

stay in the comfort of their own home during their last days.  The relative  

asked a number of questions to which Sue will reply. 

 

12. Contacting patients using Emails: 

We asked if it would be possible to email patients who have supplied the surgery 

with an email address, this would most likely only be a couple of times a year and 

would be to inform them of our survey and also our AGM. 

Debbie explained that any emailing would have to come from the surgery on our 

behalf as they wouldn’t be able to give out email addresses and also that the 

patients would have to be contacted initially to see if they were happy with 

receiving our information. She will look into this. 

 

13. N.A.P.P. (national association for patient participation): 

The January bulletin is now online if anyone wishes to look at it.   

The bulletin includes details regarding carers and how some people are missing 

out as they often don’t realise they are a carer. 

The surgery has recently had a couple of staff go on a course regarding carers 

and they are going to do some promotion regarding what they learnt and what is 

available. 

 

14. Any other business: 

¶ The reception girls have now completed the January appointment Supply 

& Demand Survey (Appendix 4). There are some disappointing figures in 

some areas but there were a lot more patient contacts than on the last 

survey in October. 



¶ The question was raised ‘What is PICS?’  PICS is a not for profit GP led 

service provider providing some services such as the pain clinic at 

Balderton. This helps to keep services within the NHS instead of using an 

outside organisation. 

 

15. Date of next meeting: 

Wednesday 1st March 2017 at 2pm. 

 

 

See attached for Appendices. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FIRST LETTER (WARNING) 

 

Dear 

 

You have recently missed 3 appointments at the surgery.   

 

It is our practice policy to advise patients that they will be removed from our practice list if 

there are any future missed appointments.   

 

Should you miss any further appointments and the practice decide to take steps to remove you 

from our list, you will then need to register with another GP. 

 

If you wish to discuss this matter with the Practice Director, please contact the surgery on 01636 

702363. 

 

If you have any difficulty in finding another GP please contact NHS England – customer contact 

centre on 0300 311 22 33. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Lombard Medical Centre 
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2 Portland Street   Newark 
Nottinghamshire    NG24 4XG 

Tel no:  01636 702363 
Website address:  www.lombardmedicalcentre.co.uk 

 

 
 
 
 
 



Public events to hear views on joint plan for Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire (the STP) 

The organisations that commission and provide health and social care services 

across Nottingham City and Nottinghamshire County are seeking the views of 

patients and the wider public on their joint five year Sustainability and Transformation 

Plan (STP). 

 

The draft STP for Nottingham and Nottinghamshire was published in November last 

year, and outlines how local NHS providers, clinical commissioning groups (CCGs), 

councils, and other health and care services collectively plan to improve the quality 

of care, their population’s health and manage finances across the system. The full 

plan, appendices and a summary guide are available at www.stpnotts.org.uk 

 

Since publication on 24 November, people have been able to provide general 

feedback on the draft plan and raise specific questions via email, post or telephone.   

 

To provide more opportunity for public feedback, a series of events has now been 

planned during January and February across the city and county. Local people are 

invited to attend, hear more about the STP and how it will affect patients, citizens, 

carers and service users and take part in discussion with representatives from the 

STP partner organisations. 

 

The events will take place as follows and are open to all: 

 

5 to 7pm Wednesday 22 February 2017  

Council House, Market Square, Nottingham NG1 2DT 

 

6 to 8pm Thursday 9 February 2017 

Newark Town Hall, Market Place, Newark-on-Trent NG24 1DU 

 

2 to 4pm Friday 10 February 2017 

Mansfield Central Library, Four Seasons Centre, West Gate, Mansfield NG18 1NH 

 

10 am to 12 noon Tuesday 24 January 2017  

City Ground (Nottingham Forest Football Club), Trent Bridge, Nottingham NG2 5FJ  

 

In addition, the draft STP will be discussed at a meeting for Nottingham University 

Hospitals NHS Trust public members from 10am to 12 noon on Tuesday 31 

January at the Education Conference Centre, Nottingham City Hospital, NG5 1PB. 

 

The public events will include a presentation on the draft STP and examples of how 

things might change in the way local services are delivered. There will be an 



opportunity for people to discuss the five ‘high impact areas’ outlined in the plan and 

suggest other areas for focus. 

 

The high impact areas for change detailed in the draft plan are: 

 

1. Promote wellbeing, prevention, independence and self-care 

2. Strengthen primary, community, social care and carer services 

3. Simplify urgent and emergency care 

4. Deliver technology enabled care 

5. Ensure consistent and evidenced based pathways in planned care. 

 

David Pearson, STP lead for Nottingham and Nottinghamshire, said: “The health and 

care organisations in Nottingham and Nottinghamshire have come together over the 

last few months to find ways to change services in our city and county - using the 

money we have in the best way. To get this right, we want to work closely with local 

people to inform how our draft plan is developed and delivered. 

 

“We want to talk to those people who live and work in Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire about how our draft plan can be improved and what needs to be 

done to make this happen. We are listening to citizens, patients, service-users and 

carers to understand the support that people want and need to help them live 

healthier, more independent lives. I would urge people to attend these events, find 

out more about our local plans and give us their feedback so we can use this in the 

development and delivery of the STP.” 

 

As well as attending the public events, people can provide comments and feedback 

via email to STP@nottscc.gov.uk or by post to: 

 

STP FEEDBACK 

David Pearson 

County Hall 

Loughborough Rd 

Nottingham 

NG2 7QP 

 

ENDS 

For more information please contact Sarah Hewitt, STP Communications, 

Sarah.hewitt5@nhs.net or 07957 571 412 

NOTES TO EDITORS: 

 

1. Background 

The STP for Nottingham and Nottinghamshire has been produced in response to 

recent NHS England planning guidance and to deliver the NHS Five Year Forward 

View. The STP published on 24 November is the draft plan which was submitted to 



NHS England on 21 October 2016. This plan will continue to be developed, it is not 

final and is a reflection of local organisations’ current thinking about what needs to 

be done to improve health and wellbeing, the quality of care and local services, and 

address the financial challenge.  

 

2. The local ófootprintô 

The planning footprint locally covers Nottingham and Nottinghamshire. 

Nottinghamshire comes under two separate NHS England regional areas: ‘Greater 

Nottingham / South Nottinghamshire’ and ‘Mid Nottinghamshire’ are part of Midlands 

and East, and Bassetlaw is part of North of England. NHS England following local 

discussions determined that Greater/South and Mid Nottinghamshire formed the 

STP footprint, with Bassetlaw as an associate. The STP footprint for 

Nottingham and Nottinghamshire covers six CCG areas, eight local authorities and a 

population of slightly more than one million people. The Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire STP footprint is one of 44 across England charged with driving 

sustainable transformation in health and care outcomes over the next five years. 

 

3. What will be different? 

As well as strengthening local relationships through joint planning and working, STPs 

provide partner organisations with a shared understanding of the current challenges, 

a joint ambition and the steps needed to achieve the sustainability of local health and 

care services for the future. 

 

The draft STP for Nottingham and Nottinghamshire addresses how organisations will 

close the ‘three gaps’ identified in the NHS Five Year Forward View - the future 

vision for the NHS and social care – which relate to health and wellbeing, care and 

quality, and finance and efficiency. 

 

In addition, key supporting areas of work have been highlighted within the plan as 

crucial to delivery, including; improve housing and environment, strengthen acute 

services, driving system efficiency and effectiveness, future proof workforce and 

organisational development and proactive communication and engagement. 

 

The STP partners are committed to ensuring that health and care services are 

planned and delivered around the local needs of communities rather than around 

individual organisations. 

 

Local people will see health and social care services increasingly working as one to 

improve care planning and patient and service user experiences of care. More 

services will move out of hospital and into community settings, closer to home, 

providing better access and value for public money. Improving social care, services 

for carers and access to primary and community urgent care will relieve pressure on 

the hospital, helping people to navigate the system and get the right care, first time 

with the support and information they need. 



 

Additional support and information will be available to encourage people to adopt 

healthier lifestyles, prevent disease and help people manage their own health better 

- improving quality of life and independence into old age. Information sharing and 

new technology will underpin many of the changes to how health and care services 

are delivered, from more professionals being able to access records and care plans 

through to personal devices used to monitor long-term health conditions. 

 

Formal consultation with the public will be planned as appropriate to inform decisions 

about any significant changes to services as the STP is developed and implemented 

over the next five years.  

 

4. Leadership 

David Pearson CBE is the STP Lead for the Nottingham and Nottinghamshire 

planning footprint. His substantive role is Corporate Director Adult Social Care, 

Health and Public Protection and Deputy Chief Executive at Nottinghamshire County 

Council. 

 

5. Existing transformation work 

The STP recognises the work that is already underway across Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire, such as the ‘Better Together’ programme in Mid Nottinghamshire, 

the ‘We Care’ health and care partnership work in Greater Nottingham / South 

Nottinghamshire, our five vanguards (multispecialty care provider, primary and acute 

care system, care homes, urgent and emergency care network, and radiology 

consortium), and the two integrated care pioneer programmes. 

 

6. Organisations 

The following organisations are involved in the development and implementation of 

the STP: 

 

• NHS Mansfield and Ashfield CCG 

• NHS Newark and Sherwood CCG 

• NHS Nottingham City CCG 

• NHS Nottingham North and East CCG 

• NHS Nottingham West CCG 

• NHS Rushcliffe CCG 

• Nottingham University Hospitals NHS Trust 

• Sherwood Forest Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust 

• Nottinghamshire Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust 

• Nottingham CityCare Partnership CIC 

• East Midlands Ambulance NHS Trust 

• NHS England (specialised commissioning) 

• Circle Nottingham Limited 

• Nottingham Emergency Medical Services 



• Local Medical Committee 

• Primary care providers 

• Community and voluntary sector partners 

• Healthwatch Nottingham 

• Healthwatch Nottinghamshire 

• Nottingham City Council 

• Nottinghamshire County Council 

• Ashfield District Council 

• Broxtowe Borough Council 

• Gedling Borough Council 

• Mansfield District Council 

• Newark and Sherwood DistrictCouncil 

• Rushcliffe Borough Council 

• Bassetlaw District Council (associates) 

• NHS Bassetlaw CCG (associates) 

• Doncaster and Bassetlaw Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust (associates) 

 

7. Bassetlaw as an associate 

The South Yorkshire and Bassetlaw Sustainability Plan (STP) has also been 

published. Covering some of the same residents in Bassetlaw, it also sets out the 

vision, ambitions and priorities for the future of health and care and is the result of 

many months of discussions across its STP partnership, including with patient 

representative groups and the voluntary sector. Healthwatch and voluntary sector 

partners are working alongside the STP partners to ensure input and views are 

gathered from a wide range of communities. The South Yorkshire and Bassetlaw 

STP can be found at www.smybndccgc.nhs.uk 

 

Main partners 
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Appendix 4  

Appointment Demand Survey 2017 9.1.17 to 20.1.17 

Booked a face to face appt 
with GP or John 
INCLUDE same day or future 
booking, duty doctor and path 
slot 
DO NOT INCLUDE patients put 
through by doctor to make an 
appt 

8.00 ς 9.00 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
422 

 

                 

9.00 ς 11.00 
 
 

168 
 11.00 ς 1.30 

 
 

74 
   

Booked a telephone appt with 
GP/Triage Nurse or John. 
(Include GP Tel triage and 
nurse triage slots, duty doctor 
telephone slots  and GP Tel 
consultation slots) 

8.00 ς 9.00 
 
 
 
 

 
443 

 

                   

9.00 ς 11.00 
 
 
 

244 

 11.00 ς 1.30 
 
 

125 
   

Offered an appt with a GP or 
John either face to face or 
telephone but patient declined 

8.00 ς 9.00 
 
 
 

28 

 
                   

9.00 ς 11.00 
 
 

19 
 11.00 ς 1.30 

 
 

8 
   

Did not manage to offer 
GP/John  appt of any kind, face 
to face or telephone 

8.00 ς 9.00 
 
 
 

17 

 9.00 ς 11.00 
 
 

54 



 11.00 ς 1.30 
 
 

77 
Booked a face to face appt 
with GP or John 
INCLUDE same day or future 
booking, duty doctor and path 
slot 
DO NOT INCLUDE patients put 
through by doctor to make an 
appt 

1.30 ς 3.30 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
28 

            

                  

3.30 ς 6.30 
 
 
 
 

17 

Booked a telephone appt with 
GP/Triage Nurse or John. 
(Include GP Tel triage and 
nurse triage slots, duty doctor 
telephone slots  and GP Tel 
consultation slots) 

1.30 ς 3.30 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
89 

 

                   

3.30 ς 6.30 
 
 
 
 
 

 
51 

   

Offered an appt with a GP or 
John either face to face or 
telephone but patient declined 

1.30 ς 3.30 
 
 
 
 
 

 
3 

 3.30 ς 6.30 
 
 
 
 

 
2 
 

   

Did not manage to offer 
GP/John  appt of any kind, face 
to face or telephone 
 

1.30 ς 3.30 
 
 
 
 
 

66 
 



 3.30 ς 6.30 
 
 

45 

 

 
No. of patient contacts:    1980 

Booked a face to face appointment:  36% 

Booked a telephone consultation:  48% 

Offered an appointment but declined:  3% 

Not offered an appointment:   13% 

 

Total offered an appointment:   87% 

Total not offered an appointment:  13% 

 


